To receive a report on behalf of Safer Saltash and consider any actions and associated expenditure.

Update from the Police

The gay pride March went really well and was attended by our local police which residents were really pleased to see. There have been reports of anti social behaviour activity in Hodge Close Saltash this has been taken up by the anti social behaviour officer. There has also been anti social behaviour incidents at the site of the Flying Start building which is now redundant and becoming a fire hazard a meeting has been held and talks were to have the building removed. There is also issues with the path that runs beside Long Park Rd and as it's Cornwall Council land we would be able to close it.

The problem regarding the boat at the Waterside where drugs were being sold has been removed. The Mayor was happy to report there had been no vandalism at the Waterside public conveniences since the cameras had been installed. She also thanked Charlotte from the Core for the brilliant presentation and is inviting Core and Livewire to present at the following Saltash Town Council meeting.

The Core grounds has made room for The Community Shed this is a place for adults to go and meet and make all manner of things and bring their talents and skills along and Charlotte feels it would be good for the youngsters to join in to see the trades and pick up skills. She also mentioned about Micky who runs an excellent boxing club at the Core.

Civil Enforcement report

The Civil Enforcement has seen an increase in abandoned vehicles being left around Gilston Rd area has logged and checked with the DVLA to get these vehicles removed.

Questions were asked about the reporting of parking and how many hours were covered in the Saltash area. He has a rota which tells him where to go certain streets must be patrolled. He says that there are lots of penalties on a Sunday. Pavement parking was also discussed areas mentioned were Longview and Clearview there has been times that fake penalty notices have been used by the police to let residents realise they should not be parking on the pavements.

The introduction of the 20 MPH in Saltash being introduced late September or beginning of October, Spine roads will be 30 MPH Fore St will be 20 MPH the rest will be 20 MPH.

Councillor Frank has now got a group of people together to form a Speedwatch team and they have completed their training so the sights where they will operate will be chosen.

Action for Children are building solid foundations for children in SE Cornwall have launched courses in journalism and photography encouraging them to look at their towns through their

eyes, the comparisons of town living against rural living. Links will be encouraged with the Core and Livewire.

The Core and its activity's supplying hot meals for children, what children are eating also encouraging them to cook and eat together. The forming of a Well being group.

Nick at Konnect-Communities.co.uk is providing maths lessons supporting a youngster to run a shoe cleaning business.

We Are With You has seen an increase in staff, there are great concerns regarding contaminated drugs and this information needs to get out to parents and youngsters. The forming of a Wise Up Group that will deliver literature and visit schools and colleges especially Saltash where we know there is an issue.

Next meeting will be in person Thursday 24th October.

End of report Cllr Lennox-Boyd